May 13th, 1941 Mr. Don Toevs Newton, Kansas Dear Don: Just a note to let you know how much we enjoyed having you with us at our Third Annual Basketball "get-to-gether" on the morning of the Kansas Relays. Don, have you made plans as to where you are going to attend college this next fall? Of course you're too young to be called for the draft, so no doubt you are planning to grasp the opportunity of attending college now while you may. I just went you to know, Don, that I shall be happy to help

you with your college course, should you desire my assistance.

Hoping to see you next fall, I remain,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation-Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA: ro